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VVA Chapter #400 (East Bay) 

Alameda’s Craft & Wine Park St. Event 
Chapter #400 set up an informational table at this recent event for the City of 
Alameda’s annual Park St., this past July 26th. 
Pictured (L-R) are Bill Hodges, Steve Rogers and Bronson “Chief” Parry. 
Others who helped out were Arnold Dos Santos, Andy Huntoon and Ray 
Will. 
We were able to connect with a number of veterans, many of them in our 
own (Alameda) back yard. 
We look forward to doing many more events such as this! 

The big Livermore Car Show, which by odd coincidence is being held in the 
City of Livermore!  We’ll be holding another Veterans Outreach, so contact 
me for details.  It’s on September 28th.  Help your fellow vets and get to see 
some really bitchin’ cars! 

LZ FRIENDLY (LITE) has been contrived, assembled and written by Bill 
Hodges, and should appear numerous times throughout the year, as a 
means of keeping you informed as to what YOUR VVA chapter is doing. 
FDRdocent@comcast.net 
510/918-4429, should you have any input. 

INTRODUCTIONS! 

Chapter #400 President Arnold Dos 
Santos and I were having lunch the 
other day and kicking around how 
we could best keep us all informed 
as to what we were up to and doing 
on the chapter’s behalf. 
Arnold suggested a newsletter. 
So, this is my attempt at coming up 
with the right vehicle for that. 
I will attempt, with your input, to 
publish this several times during 
the course of the year. 
Who knows, it might even wind up 
on our web page! 

(Right Dave?!) 
Anyway, hope you like it! 
Bill 

Arnold Dos Santos & Steve Rogers 
representing the chapter at CalCon14, 
in beautiful downtown Fresno! 
This is the VVA California State 
Council Convention. 
And, as usually the case, the air 
conditioning only stopped working on 
the hot days! 
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